
 

 

  

Principal’s Message 

Term 4 Week 7 – 27th November 2019  

Welcome to Week 7! 

Last week was a huge week at KSPS, with leadership speeches and 

our annual Colour Run Fundraiser. This week has continued with the 

same excitement as our House Captain speeches and voting took place 

on Monday morning. I would like to say a big congratulations to all     

students who nominated to be leaders of their respective Houses. The 

counting of votes will take place this week with the candidates being  

informed on Monday Week 8. They will then be formally recognised at 

our Sports Assembly on Friday the 6th of December. 

Last Friday we hosted our annual Colour Run Fundraiser. It was awe-

some to see all of our students, teachers and families getting involved in 

the fun. Big congratulations to Lexi Dunn for being the highest         

fundraiser with an effort that saw her totals reach over $300!! Also,   

congratulations to S1H for being the class who raised the most funds – 

awesome effort, I hope they enjoyed their pizza lunch! My final thank 

you goes to Miss Hutchinson for the titanic effort behind the scenes to 

ensure the event was an absolute success! 

Reminder: As we draw closer to the end of the term, teachers are busy 

organising end of year stage parties. Please make sure you have read 

relevant information, returned notes and paid money to the office. By 

completing these tasks in a timely manner you will be sure to secure 

your child’s spot for their party day.  

Next Friday we will be having our formal 2019 Sports Assembly. This is 

a special assembly to recognise all the efforts of our students in sport. 

There will be coaches awards, team and individual awards for students 

who represented at various levels throughout the year. We look forward 

to seeing you there – keep an eye out for letters coming home. 

Lastly, please make sure you come along to support our                   

Parliamentarian Disco, which will be an excellent night of fun and   

dancing. Our class leaders have decided that any money raised will be 

passed onto the Rural Fire Service - a very worthy cause. Can’t wait to 

see you all there for a boogie! 

Phil Lindsell 

(Acting Principal) 

 



 

UPCOMING EVENTS 2019                        

TERM 4 2019 
 

 

WEEK 7 
Thurs 28th Nov   Disco Hosted by Parliamentarians  
Fri 29th Nov          Intensive Swimming Y3 to Y6 
                            Infants Assembly 1pm 
 

WEEK 8 
Mon 2nd Dec         Final P&C Meeting & Xmas Dinner 6pm 
Thurs 5th Dec        Cookie Dough Delivery 
Fri 6th Dec             Sports Presentation Assembly 9.30am 
                             Primary Assembly 1pm 
                             Movie Ticket Orders Due 
 

WEEK 9 
Mon 9th Dec          Whole School Scripture 9.15am 
Tues 10th Dec       Volunteer’s Morning Tea 11am  
Wed 11th Dec       Concert Night 6pm 
Fri 13th Dec           Presentation Day 9.30am 
                             Reports Going Home 
 

WEEK 10 
Mon 16th Dec       Year 6 Farewell 6pm 
Tues 17th Dec      Party Day 
Wed 18th Dec       Last Day of School for Students 
 

 

                         

TERM 1 2020 
WEEK 1 
Tues 28th Jan     Staff Development Day  
Wed 29th Jan      School Resumes Years 1-6 
Thurs 30th Jan    Best Start Assessments-Kinder    
Fri 31st Jan         Best Start Assessments-Kinder     
  

 WEEK 2 
Mon 3rd Feb       Kindergarten Students Start 
                           KSPS Swimming Carnival  

 
LIBRARY END OF YEAR  

Now the year is coming to a close our KSPS library 

would like all students to please start returning all 

borrowed books. Also any students that will not be 

returning to KSPS next year can you please bring in 

any books you may still have at home. Thank you. 

Mrs Hawkins 

PAYMENT REMINDERS 

As the year draws to a close please finalise all    

payments at the school office. If you are unsure of 

amounts owing, please contact our office staff. 

UNIFORM SHOP OPENING HOURS 

Monday 8.30am – 9.30am 

Thursday 8.30am – 9.30am 

(Please see office staff outside these hours) 

Canteen Roster—Term 4 Week 6 2019 

2/12 3/12 4/12 5/12 6/12 

Amanda & Erin Jill Kerry Chantelle Kate and Rechelle 

Canteen Roster—Term 4 Week 7 2019 

Mon 25/11 Tues 26/11 Wed 27/11 Thurs 28/11 Fri 29/11 

Karen & Robyn Katie Chantelle Jen Help Needed 

Canteen News 

Please note the following items are sold out for 
2019: 

Cheeseburgers, lasagne, mac & cheese, cheese & 
crackers, popcorn & honey soy chips. 

Disco 

WHEN: This Thursday 28.11.19 

WHERE: School Hall 

TIME: Infants 5pm-6pm 

            Primary 6pm-7.30pm 

THEME: ‘My Hero’ 

COST: $5 per student (includes a 

drink and packet of chips) 

HOSTED BY: Parliamentarians 

All money raised will be    
going to support our local 

Rural Fire Service.  



 

Showing Positive Behaviour for Learning 

Tawny congratulates our  students for displaying our King Street Values of Kind, Safe, Proud and  Sup-

portive. Our Term 4 Week 7 Focus is ‘Students Choosing Respectful Behaviour in all Areas’. 

 

  Meet your 2020 School Captains 

We are very proud to introduce your School Leaders for 2020. Congratulations to Ethan,        

Harrison, Abbey and Shayna who got to make a very special phone call home last week. Our 

staff look forward to working with our new leaders in the coming year. 

Sincere congratulations to all students who nominated for this role. It was wonderful to see so 

many students eager to take on the challenge. The 12 students who spoke to their peers last 

week all did a superb job and made voting a very difficult task. Well done everyone! 

IMPORTANT END OF YEAR DATES 

Sports Presentation : Friday 6th December 9.30am. Awards will be presented for sporting       
achievements and participation throughout 2019. 2020 House Captains inducted. 

End of Year Concert : Wednesday 11th December. 5pm-P&C BBQ. 5.30pm-students to report to 
classrooms. 6pm-Concert begins. 

Presentation Day Assembly :  Friday 13th December 9.30am.  Academic awards will be           
presented. 2020 School Captains will be inducted. 

Year 6 Farewell : Monday 16th December. Photos from 5.30pm. Evening begins at 6pm. 

Party Day : Tuesday 17th December.  Stage 2 and 3 notes and payments are now due. 

Last Day of School : Wednesday 18th December. 

Staff Development Day : Thursday 19th December. Office will be open 8.30-3.30pm. 



 

Grandparents Day 

Each year at King Street we like to take time to acknowledge the wonderful grandparents that play such an     

important role in our school community. We are very fortunate to have numerous grandparents who support our 

students everyday by helping in our classrooms or Canteen, by attending their assemblies and special events or 

by listening to them read at home. 

We were very pleased to welcome many grandparents to our classrooms last Friday for some special activities. 

We hope you enjoyed the time with your grandchildren as much as we enjoyed having you. 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

                             Tawny Badges for Students Displaying KSPS Values 

The last Tawny Badge Assembly for 2019 was held last Friday. Congratulations to all those students who        

received a badge and who have been working hard to uphold our KSPS values of Kind, Safe, Proud and       

Supportive. Well done also to the AAA recipients and the students recognised by their Class Parliamentarian. 

Two Year 6 students were recognised at our assembly for ‘Commitment to the 009 Program in 2019’. Well done 

to Chloe and Chelsea who received this award. This is well deserved recognition for these dedicated students. 

It was also a pleasure at the assembly to recognise our School Band and their commitment and participation this 

year. They have come a long way under the guidance of the very talented Mr Ward. Special mention must go to 

Katy, Heath and Sophie who are in Year 6 and will not be part of the band next year. Thank you to all 3 for your 

commitment over the years and well done to Sophie who was announced Bandperson of the Year. 

 

 

 

                  
 

 



 

COLOUR RUN 2019 
Year 6 would like to thank all families for       

supporting this year’s Colour Run fundraiser. 
Money raised will go towards their gift for the 

school. Thank you also to our dedicated staff for 
their enthusiasm and organisation. 



 

 

Skills on Display in S1P 

S1P combined skills they have learnt in class with 

a valuable life activity on Monday when they      

operated a 'restaurant' in their classroom. 

This enjoyable activity involved 'waiters' writing  

orders, 'money' exchanging hands and polite social 

interaction amongst friends. 

And to top off the lesson they got to eat some fruit 

and treats! 

Would you like to Join our School Band? 

Being a member of our School Band is a wonderful 

way of learning a new skill and making new friends 

from all year groups. 

Band lessons take place every Friday with Mr Ward 

with the opportunity to rent or buy an instrument 

available. 

If your child is in Years 2-6 and is interested please 

see our office staff. 

 

 

 



 



 


